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July 25, 2022 
 
RWR Construction Inc. 
200 Gary Pl 
San Rafael, Ca. 94901 
415 457 5658 
alejandra@rwr-inc.com 
 
Re: Site Evaluation at: 9470 Riverside Dr. Jenner, Ca 
 A.P.N.: 099-112-025 
 File Number: BLD22-3490 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
A site evaluation has been completed as the first step in processing your proposal for 
construction at the above address. This evaluation indicated the need for a geotechnical 
investigation to properly evaluate the site and to make recommendations for foundation design. 
This geotechnical investigation must address the following: 

 
1. Site stability in an area of known or suspected landslides, slumps, earth flow, soil 

creep, or geologic condition which may be hazardous to building safely.  
2. Area of suspected expansive soil. 
3. Area without sufficient slope setback as set forth in UBC Section 1806. 
4. Area subject to possible liquefaction. 

 
This report must be prepared by a firm experienced and licensed in the field of geotechnical 
engineering. Section 1802 of the California Building Code sets the requirements and the 
information to be included in this report. 
 
Your building permit application and building plans have been forwarded to our Plan Check 
Section. The plan check cannot commence until this geotechnical report is received. The project 
plans should reflect the recommendations contained in this report.  
 
Please upload the requested items through the Permit Sonoma website at the following web 
link:  https://prmd.sonomacounty.ca.gov/citizenaccess/Default.aspx. Instructions are attached. 
 
The results of this site review are valid for one year and apply only to the exact location shown 
on the plot plan that was submitted. If the proposed construction location is moved, a new site 
review will be required. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me via email at Paul.Marquez@sonoma-county.org. 
Please include the above file number in your communication. 
 
Sincerely, 
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Paul Marquez 
Senior Plans Examiner 
Paul.Marquez@sonoma-county.org   
cc: [PERMIT NUMBER (DOCUMENTS TAB)] 
 [OWNER] 
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